31st december 1981

His excellency

Mr, Edmundo Reyes
Inmigration Commissioner
Justice Department
MANILA (Islas Filipinas)

_Respetado Ministro, querido Edmundo:

Hope and wish that the Christmas celebrations have made
you happy snd that 1982 will be prosperous, succesful
and good for you and your wonderful family.

As I promised you in my last letter we will reach
Manila on February 10th, 1982 on Philippines Airlines
-502 at 4 pem. coming from Singapoore. I shall reconfirm
our arrival from Taipei or Singapoore by cable,

We shall arrive in Taipei on February 3rd and stay at
the Gran Hoteke. Ve shall arrive in Singapoore on Februa=-
ry 8th and stay in the Hyatt Regency.

e are going to stay in the Philippines Islands until
Febrgary 20th and I would like very much after we have
been in Marinduque (I am looking ahead with joy about

our staying in your beautiful house in the island) to
visit other places in the Philippines. For instance I
would like to see Baguio. Jacqueline reminds me that Bea
Zobel suggested her to take us somewhere with their pri-
vate eeroplane. Nori also suggested to go together to her
beautiful Iloilo, You would be very kind if you put all
those things together and plan a good stay for us in your
beautiful paradise. I know you are going to do it wonder-
fully.

I dont know yet the new Spanish ambassador but I know
that he will be very nice to Jacqueline and I. I carry a
very important letter for him,

Please reserve for us room in the hotel you prefer.

I wish you again a very Happy New Year and I am longing
to see you and your charming wike very soon.

Un gran abrazo,
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